
Centerville Junior High School                                

Community Council 

Wednesday, April 18th, 2018 

Agenda 

1. Welcome (Nicki Ellis)   

Excuse Alice Roberts 

2.  Approval of minutes from previous CC Meeting (March)                               

Lisa Robinson motion to approve March minutes.   Brian 

Bolinder second.                                      

3. Counselor Report (Mr. Plant)                                                                                 

Working through transition planning for incoming 7th Graders 

and outgoing 9th graders. AP Tests are scheduled for May 

10th (Environmental Science) and May 18th (Geography). 

Teachers are planning some Saturday study sessions for 

interested students. Midterms are ongoing with the mid-term 

date of April 27th.  

4. Teacher Report (JSSC) 

Nothing to report. Teacher Hall of Fame will be the first week 

of May (the same week as SAGE testing).  

5. Student Report (SBO)                                                                                 

SBO and class officer elections ongoing with interviews on 



April 18th and final voting April 20th (when videos will be 

shown). Things are set for the 9th Grade/End of Year Dance 

and Field Day.  

6. 2017-2018 Trust Lands Expenditure Update (Spencer 

Hansen)  

(See Handout) No updated numbers due to unavailability of 

staff. Numbers can be provided upon request. 

7. Report: 

• 17-18 School Improvement Plan Final Review and 

Vote 

The District held its SIP Review meeting in smaller 

formats allowing all junior highs to meet together in a 

cooperative process following a direct review by District 

personnel. The CJH SIP was reviewed and approved as 

submitted and approved by the Council in March. 

• 17-18(18-19) Community Council Election Plan 

Update  

Elections will be the second week of May. It appears that 

all council members up for re-election are seeking to 

continue on the Council. Discussion related to 

membership on the council being spread over feeder 

schools, although it is not required. If any community 

member is interested in serving on the council, they are 

eligible candidates regardless of feeder school. Council 



will draft and send a letter to invite participation given 

the three vacancies during the 17-18 calendar year. 

• Requested Average Daily Attendance Discussion 

(See Handout)  Following the discussion in March, Mr. 

Hansen calculated the number of missed attendance 

days. It appears that February 2018 was a localized 

problem likely due to President’s Day and illness issues. 

8.  Parent/ Community Concerns 

Plan for April 20th Walkout: The potential walkout on April 

20th for the anniversary of the Columbine shooting will 

proceed as set in the letter sent by Mr. Hansen through the 

school’s email distribution system to parents. 

Board Meeting Update: It was released that Mr. Hansen will be 

moving to be the principal at Kaysville Jr. High following this 

school year. Mr. Curtis Stromberg from Kaysville Jr. High will 

be the new CJH principal and will be present at the next 

Council meeting. The Council expressed its appreciation to 

Mr. Hansen for his many years of service at CJH and wishes 

him luck in his future endeavors.  

Brian Bolinder motion to adjourn.  Jen Carr second.  

Next Meeting… May 16, 2018 




